PAPER A


The Northern, Yorkshire & Humberside

NHS Directors of Informatics Forum

Information Governance Sub-Group

Yorkshire & Humber Area Strategic Information Governance Network (SIGN) 
Lecture Room, Goole & District Hospital, Woodland Avenue, Goole, DN14 6RX
Minutes of the Meeting held on Friday 09 February 2018
Present:

	Name
	Initials
	Position
	Organisation

	Caroline Britten
	CB
	DPO 
	Independent Vetcare

	Amy Cooper
	AC
	IG Officer
	STH

	Jim Eustace
	JE
	Project Manager 
	STH

	Barry Jackson
	BJ
	IG Manager
	EMBED

	Leon Kaplan
	LK
	IG Officer
	DMBC

	Narissa Leyland
	NL
	IG Lead
	NHE England

	Steve Massen
	SMa
	IG Security Specialist
	RDaSH

	Sue Meakin
	SMe
	IG Manager
	RDaSH

	Adam Moseley
	AM
	Audit and Information Manager
	The Retreat, York

	Andy Nutting
	AN
	Lead IG Officer
	Leeds City Council

	Derek Stowe
	DS
	IG Manager
	TRFT

	Mike Taylor
	MT
	Head of Corporate Governance
	Doncaster CCG

	Lynne Trickett
	LT
	IG Officer
	RDaSH

	Roy Underwood
	RU
	IG Lead
	DBTHFT

	John Wolstenholme
	JW
	Information Manager
	SHSC


1. Apologies:

	Jo Higgins
	JH
	HDFT

	Kay Hill
	KH
	HDFT

	Caroline Million
	CM
	EMBED

	Gershon Nubour
	GN
	EMBED

	John Robinson
	JR
	EMBED

	Gwen Ruddelsdin
	GR
	Local Community Partnerships CIC

	Carolyn Sampson
	CS
	Sheffield Children's NHS Foundation Trust

	Caroline Squires
	CS
	NHS Calderdale CCG

	Andy Thompson
	AT
	York Teaching Hospitals 


	
	
	ACTION

	2.
	  Minutes of the last meeting held on 12 January 2018 – Paper A
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record. 
NL asked if there are any known plans for upcoming guidance on common law to be published.  SM remarked that this was raised at the SIGN chairs meeting and nothing has been released as yet, it is not yet known if it will.


	

	

	3.
	Action Points – Paper B
The actions were closed or updated as required on the action log.

	

	

	4.
	GDPR – Discussion Topic Recap
Draft Data Protection Bill

It was noted nothing has been received recently.  Discussion took place on the gap this will leave if not in place by Easter.

SM asked how each organisation is doing in implementing GDPR.  RDaSH have asked for an action plan.  CB spoke of the private sector and the differences of opinion and lack of general consensus.  SMa reported on reading a report on a survey of all type of business where 60% of companies had not heard of GDPR. CB spoke of a lawyer informing a company if they take biometric data, and this is not their core business, the company won’t require a DPO, which was felt to be untrue.  DS reported TRFT have a task and finish group up and running and have received a letter regarding extra charges being sought for implementing GDPR from a supplier.  This prompted a discussion around how many companies are putting extra charges in contracts for the implementation of GDPR.  BJ said if a company has to do extra tasks with regards the implementation of GDPR they may have to make extra charges to recoup this somehow.  DS asked if anyone had involved project teams in GDPR implementation?  It was noted STH have a dedicated project manager. AN spoke of Leeds City Council having a project manager who is supported by having a dedicated GDPR project team.  

BJ then suggested, as there are only 3 more sub-group meetings before GDPR is implemented, the group try and focus on specific issues to discuss.  This was agreed as a good idea.  
NL spoke of organisations having DPO and IG manager roles and how a discussion on how this will work and what might be a conflict of interest would be beneficial.  DS suggested that perhaps the IG manager does the drafting of agreements and attends meetings while the DPO oversees everything.  It was agreed, as a statutory function, it needs to be clear of who does what.  SM spoke of seeing job descriptions for DPOs which appear to vary from organisation to organisation in the NHS.
A discussion took place on s.29 requests under the new SAR rules as well as no charges and briefer time to complete.  AC suggested more requests may be received if there is no charge. SM reported on not yet seeing any polices regarding SARs.  BJ suggested, for large files, giving the request a username a password in order to look at their file.  AN spoke of a personal healthcare records pilot which is ongoing to allow patients access to their healthcare records and where they can add to the records themselves.  It was suggested this may be the answer to SARs.  Removal of certain data from the records was then raised to reduce harm and distress.

DS raised consent and asked where signed consent if being used.  BJ spoke of employment and the information on new starter forms which is a legal requirement under employment law.  A discussion took place on patient information being available on the spine and staff thinking all information found there being okay to use. Discussion took place on consent and SM reported that privacy notices should be looked at before consent as they link.
Discussion took place on what to discuss in depth at the next meetings going forward and it was agreed, consent, SARs and s.29s, and DPO/IG roles require further debate.
It was agreed at the March meeting a room will be booked for the full day to look in depth at data flow mapping and consent/children’s consent. SM invited examples of privacy notices to be submitted.
Children’s consent was raised and LK spoke of the use of videos with child actors involved.  NL reported on an animated privacy notice from Liverpool and agreed to circulate to the group.
NL asked if an organisation is not compliant by May is there a benchmark of must dos and what can be done after the 25th? It was agreed awareness and public facing things should be put in place first.  It was also agreed a plan must be in place.


	NL



	

	5.
	Regional/National Event Updates 
SM and NL attended the SIGNS chairs meeting and bullet points were circulated.  John Hodgson will attend the March IG Sub-Group meeting to talk about the new toolkit.  It was noted the CQC will be able to access the toolkit in future as part of well-led reviews.
No attendance from the Sub Group was at the SIRI Redesign Meeting due to the short notice of the meeting.
An Information Sharing Gateway meeting is taking place in Castleford on 09 March 2018 to develop standards across the gateway. AN reported the gateway went live on 01 February 2018. Funding for this year has been received, and it is hoped to have this extended.  16 organisations have currently signed up. 

	

	

	6.
	IG Education/Personal Development Updates
There was nothing to report under this item.


	

	7.
	Information Governance Toolkit
John Hodgson to attend this meeting in the afternoon of 09 March with regards to the toolkit.  It was agreed GDPR will be discussed in the morning and a room will be booked for the entire day. 

	SM

	 

	8.
	Confidentiality, Data Protection and Freedom of Information

RU spoke of an FOI request received at DBTHFT regarding questions on junior doctors’ race and ethnicity and the requester not being happy with the information not held response given.  IT was noted RDaSH and STH did not receive this request. 

	

	

	9.
	Data and IT / Information Security
It was raised that there had possibly been a legal policy decision made so a National Insurance number can be used for purposes other than tax.  It was noted HMRC own this policy. 

It was reported that an NHS Digital policy has been created where NHS patient data no longer has to be saved in the UK.  Cloud services can be used and do not have to be based in the UK as long as the appropriate contracts are in place. CB asked if this needs to go to the ICO (Supervisory Authority) for sign off and a discussion took place on how long this could take.


	

	

	10.
	Any Other Business
JW asked if there is any information or guidance available on processors and controllers of data as there has been an issue with commissioners recently who believe they are the data controllers.  It was noted this is an NHS service problem overall and there is no clarity for organisations who commission services.  CB reported that the definition of a controller or processor will be determined by how/what the organisation does with the data.
	

	
	
	

	
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
Friday 09 March 2018, 1:00pm – 4:00pm, Lecture Room, Goole Hospital, Woodland Avenue, Goole, DN14 6RX. 
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